MINUTES OF A HEALTH AND MISCELLANEOUS MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON JULY 7, 2025

The meeting was called to order by committee chair Harry Douglas at 6:29 p.m.  Members in attendance included Steve Lucie, Michelle Merritt, Mark Harrison, Joe Boyles, Josh Turner, Steve Finney, and Mark Menn.  Visitors included Julie Weber, Janet Weber, Bobi James, and Aaron Feagain. 

Ms. Weber spoke of a dog problem in her neighborhood outside of Hamilton.  The homeowner is in prison and a friend is living in the residence taking care of the 3 German Shepherds.   The dogs are very aggressive.   Police have been to the residence and are aware that they are vicious.  The dogs are going to all of the neighbor’s houses and growling at the people, chasing a horse, and cornering people in garages.  She has spoken to the sheriff’s office who states that they cannot do anything until somebody gets hurt.   The states’ attorney arrived at the meeting at 6:52.  She stated that she will follow up on this and see what can be done.  She left the meeting at 6:56.

Mr. Feagain presented the EMS report.  There were 142 calls, 116 were billable, 87 transports.  They have $383,419 cash on hand after receiving the first installment from the tax levy.    Mr. Feagain is dealing with the state regarding a couple of incidents. He has some equipment in storage that will be auctioned.  For personal reasons he may need to be off work for 6-8 weeks.  He will find a temporary replacement for that time.  He has 1 staff member who has checked into a mental facility and is asking about FMLA. 

The next Board of Health meeting will be held on July 31 at 5 p.m.  Mr. Douglas will take notes and bring back any topics discussed.

The ESDA report was passed around.  The animal control building is still for sale.  

Claims were gone through.  Motion to pay the claims was made by Mr. Lucie, seconded by Mr. Boyles.  All members present voted aye.

Ms. Merritt made a motion to recess until August 4, 2025, Mr. Finney seconded.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

						Respectfully submitted,
		

						Harry Douglas
